
Quick Notes: The Madison County Board of Supervisors Meeting, January 6, 2020 
 

• The Madison County Board of Supervisors (the Board) elected Supervisor Gerald Steen 
President of the Board and Supervisor Karl Banks as the Vice President of the Board. The 
positions will rotate annually. 
 

• The Board hired Mike Espy as the Board Attorney, County Administrator Shelton Vance, 
Road Manager Cornelius Bacon, County Engineer Timothy Bryan, State Aid - LSBP 
Engineer John McKee, Purchase Clerk Kesha Buckner, Inventory Control Clerk Jay 
Hilliard, Receiving Clerk Myrtis Hawkins, County Fire Coordinator Melvin Norman, 
Emergency Management Director Albert Jones, III, Justice Court Clerk Cheryl Horn, 
Veterans Service Officer Mendal Kemp, County Patrol Officers Albert Jones, III, 
Michael Seth Everett and Kyrie Lucas, Board Secretary Cynthia Parker. 

 
• The Board kept the same meeting schedule (first and third Monday of the month; 9:00 am 

and 5:00 pm respectively). 
• The Board made the following appointments: 

 
- Central Mississippi EMS District Tom Lariviere 
- Madison County Wastewater Authority Keith O’Keefe 
- Metro-Jackson Chamber of Commerce Supervisor Shelia Jones 
- Pearl River Water Supply John Pittman 
- Central Mississippi Planning and Development/ Supervisor Karl Banks 
   South Central Mississippi 
- Central Mississippi Planning and Development/ MPOD Supervisor Gerald Steen 
  Supervisor Trey Baxter and Dan Hart 
- Madison County Planning and Zoning Board 
  Bill Billingsley 
  Walter McKay 
  Larry Miller 
  Henry Brown 
  Keith Rouser 
 
The Board hired Strategic Marketing Group, LLC for marketing 
 and public relations. 
 
• The Board hired the Clearwater Group for Government Affairs (Mississippi) 
 
• The Board accepted contracts for the Yandell Road and Way Road drainage projects. 



 
 
• For safety, the Board reduced the speed limit on Catlett Road from 45 mph to 35 mph. 
• The Board agreed to allow ION Business Systems of Madison County to place three kiosks in 
areas of the county so taxpayers can pay fines, car tags, taxes, and other government-related 
services. Madison County Tax Collector Kay Pace, who introduced the concept, said the kiosks, 
software and maintenance will be free. The locations are to be determined and the kiosks are 
expected to be placed and ready to use within the next 90 days. 
 

The next Madison County Board of Supervisors meeting is scheduled for 
Tuesday, January 21, 2020 at 5:00 p.m 

 


